
 
April 29, 2021 
 
Dear Dunwoody Residents and Staff,  
 
I sit here in my apartment/office, writing this communication while watching residents in the 
courtyard playing a game of cornhole. It’s a lovely evening and they are socializing and 
laughing; their dogs seem to be having fun too.  It’s great to see our Dunwoody Community 
returning to “normal.”  As was communicated earlier this week, our Dunwoody Village Updates 
will now be shared every Thursday instead of Tuesday. I am appreciative of how warm and 
welcoming the Residents of Leeland were this week as I visited them in their apartments.  I look 
forward to continued meetings with residents in Personal Care next week! I will also be meeting 
with residents in Skilled Nursing in the near future. We are thrilled that the residents in Skilled 
Nursing and Personal Care will be able to welcome visitors into their homes beginning next 
week! Many thanks to our residents and visitors for their ongoing patience and compliance as 
we continue to make changes to increase opportunities for visitation and socialization here at 
Dunwoody. 
 
Visitation  
Skilled Nursing and Personal Care 
Scheduled indoor visitation will be available beginning Monday, May 3rd.  Scheduled outdoor 
visitation will continue to be available as well.  We will be transitioning to an electronic sign-up 
method called Sign Up Genius.  There will be a link to connect you to the sign-up specifically for 
Skilled Nursing and a link specifically for Personal Care on our website on Monday May 3rd.  To 
schedule a visit specifically for May 3rd, please contact 610-359-4503 on Friday 4/30/2021. If 
you already have upcoming visits scheduled, we will be honoring your date/time. During 
inclement weather we will move outdoor visits to our safe visiting areas. You will be notified 
upon arrival about any changes in visit location due to inclement weather.  All visitors will 
continue to complete the COVID-19 screening. 
 
Independent Living 
Please note, we are now welcoming overnight guests and guests under age 18.  The Guest 
Apartments are not yet available, but guests may stay in your apartment.  We ask that children 
be supervised at all times by an adult.  All guests are asked to keep their masks on in common 
spaces at Dunwoody and to continue to complete the screening at the main entrance. 
 
Dining 
Dinner Pick Up 
Dinner pick up started last night, Wednesday, April 28. Residents may opt to pick up their 
dinner from the auditorium. This provides a great opportunity not only to select your meal, but 
also socialize with your neighbors and see friends you haven’t seen in a while, possibly even a 
year! Pick up will be available Monday to Saturday 5:30pm to 6:30pm.  Please bring your 
reusable bag when you pick up dinner.  If you did not receive one, dining will provide it to you. 
 
The Bar 
It’s wonderful to see residents enjoying each other’s company, relaxing and laughing in the bar.  
To date, no one has had to wait for a seat and there is a very good flow to the space.  Stop by 
soon! The bar is open on Mondays, Tuesdays & Thursdays from 4:30 to 7:30pm (last call 
7:30pm).  



 
CDC and Regulatory Guidance 
Our team is working to incorporate the recent changes with CDC guidance and CMS regulations.  
We will have an update next week related to changes on our campus. 
 
Construction Update 
This week the steel erector will wrap up the structural steel install on the east side of the 
addition.  Mechanical, electrical, and plumbing trades will work on underground rough ins on 
the east half of the addition, as well as continue underground rough ins in the existing 
building.  The concrete contractor will begin to prep the slab on deck to pour, and possibly pour 
the floor slab late this week for the second floor.  The new set of stairs will be getting installed 
in stair tower 4 (closest to the pond), and the demo contractor is working on demolishing the 
old set of stairs that used to be between the kitchen and dining room. 
 
The mason will complete stair tower 3 on the western side of the project in the next day or so, 
and by mid-week the steel erector will begin to set steel, tying into the steel that has already 
been set, and working towards the west.  The foundations for the new connector corridor 
should be finished this week, and possibly backfilled also. 
 
Election is May 18th: 
The primary election is May 18, 2021.  The last day to register to vote is May 3, 2021.  The last 
day to apply for a mail-in or absentee ballot is May 11, 2021.  If you voted by mail-in ballot in 
the general election and requested an annual mail-in ballot you may automatically receive a 
mail-in ballot. You can check the status of your mail-in ballot on the PA.GOV website. You can 
type in Pavoterservices.pa.gov, or a Direct link is: 
https://www.pavoterservices.pa.gov/Pages/BallotTracking.aspx  
If you are using a mail-in ballot, the ballot must be received by the Bureau of Elections no later 
than May 18, 2021.  A mail-in ballot post-marked May 18, 2021, but received after that date will 
not be accepted.  If you are a Residential resident and need assistance, please contact Kayla 
McFadden in Marketing to schedule an appointment. Personal Care or Skilled residents needing 
assistance should contact Carolyn Treadway at 610-359-4459.  
 
Mother’s Day 
We always cherish our mothers on this special holiday, but perhaps this year more than most.  
We know many families will be planning to visit Dunwoody on the weekend of May 8th and 9th 
and we welcome you! Residents in Independent Living are welcome to host family in their 
apartments. And we are excited to share that we have special outdoor plans for residents in the 
Health Center!  We now have a very large tent near our Main Entrance. It has sides, lighting and 
flooring.  We can accommodate 80 people at a time in the tent and families can reserve a table 
on the Mother’s Day Weekend. The tent will be available for outdoor visits from 10am to 4pm 
on the 8th and 9th.  More details to follow early next week!  We are also planning indoor visits 
but recognize that we will have to limit the number of visitors per area/per time slot so that our 
space does not become too crowded.  The outdoor tent visits will afford families choosing this 
option to bring snacks or a meal in to enjoy with their loved one.  There will also be a 
complimentary beverage provided by Dunwoody!  We can’t wait to celebrate with you! 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen  

https://www.pavoterservices.pa.gov/Pages/BallotTracking.aspx

